
 

 
DOWNTOWN FARMINGTON REVITALIZATION – COMPLETE STREET PROJECT – November 11, 2020 

Project Update – Week 45: 

Due to underground utility change orders and delays caused by the Coronavirus Pandemic, the completion date for Phase II 

has changed from the first week of November to the last week of November.* 
 

Work Completed 
 

● Raised planter installation up to Auburn has been completed.  

● Light poles have been set between Allen and Locke. 

● Asphalt paving is complete on Locke Avenue.  

● Sidewalk and ADA ramps at NE and SE corners of Auburn have been installed. 
 

The Week Ahead – November 12 to November 18: 
 

● Sidewalks, ADA ramps and sloped wall replacement at Auburn will be complete. 

● Power to new street lights. 

● Installation of brick pavers at Behrend intersection will be complete. 

● One surface drop inlet will be installed at the Auburn roundabout outer ring.  

● All raised planters will have been installed at Auburn by Monday. 

● Asphalt base layer on North and South Behrend and Main Street up to Auburn will be completed. 

● Base course for the roadway will be placed and graded up to Auburn by the end of the week.  

● Hydro-vac and concrete placement for light pole foundations between Locke and Auburn will be complete. 

● Surveyor collecting data for as-builts. 
 

 

A Look Beyond a Week: 
 

● Continue brick paver installation between Behrend and Auburn. 

● Continue subgrade base course prep for roadway at Auburn intersection. 

● Continue asphalt paving on Main Street and Auburn Avenue. 

● Gateway signs foundations to begin on Monday November 16. 

● Continue electrical work at planters and install RV pedestals.  

 
 

Work Hours: 
 

● Construction hours: Monday through Friday from 7am to 7pm. Noise level and vibration monitoring will be in effect. 

No night work is anticipated at this time. Weekend work will be scheduled as needed. 
 

For Your Consideration: 
 

● Due to the Public Health Emergency Directive, all public meetings including the stakeholder meetings will be 

conducted online or by phone. Stakeholder meetings are held every Wednesday at 10am using Zoom Meetings. Please 

request meeting link by email. 

● For assistance and resources for businesses affected by the current health crisis, please 

visit: https://www.fmtn.org/578/Coronavirus 

 
 

 * Please note that inclement weather or equipment failure may cause delays. Schedule is subject to change. 

  Thanks for your continued support and patience with this project!      

Sherry M. Roach 

Project Coordinator - City of Farmington  

119 W. Main Street, Farmington, NM 87401  

Office: 505-599-8443 Cell: 505-427-1512 

shroach@fmtn.org  

www.heartoffarmington.org 
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